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Dear Mr. Dodds:

As you know, the staff of the Federal Trade (:ommission has conducted an investigation
to detennine whether AstraZeneca Phanaceuticals , 5P engaged in unfair or deceptive acts or
practices in violation of Sections 5 and 12 of the FTC Act, 15 D. C. 9945 and 52 , in connection

with a "switch program." In switch programs, phannaceutical manufactuers tyically contract
with phanacies to send letters to their patients encouraging them to switch to a drug other than
their current drg. The FTC staff investigation arose from claims made during a switch program
designed to persuade consumers to change to Nexium, a prescription drug that AstraZeneca
launched in 2001 for the treatment of acid reflux-related disorders.

Our investigation focused on one such "switch letter" that was sent to 125 000 Wal-Mar
customers in August 2001. Ths letter stated that Nexium "has been shown to be clinically

superior to Prilosec," another acid reflux drug that AstraZeneca manufactures. The FDA-
approved labeling for Nexium, however, does not pennit a claim that it had been proven to be
clinically superior to Prilosec. Shortly after the letter was disseminated, and without any

governental intervention, AstraZeneca and Wal-Mar disseminated a correction letter to all
customers who had received the switch letter.

The staffhas concerns about the clinical superiority claim made for Nexium. After

consideration a of factors, including the prompt correction mailed to consumers, we

to close the investigation. staff recommends that AstraZeneca be more
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After careful review , the staff has decided to not to recommend enforcement action at
this time. Accordingly, the investigation has been closed. This action is not to be construed as a
detennination that a violation did not occur, just as the pendency of an investigation should not

be constred as a detennination that a violation has occurred. The Commission reserves the right
to take such further action as the public interest may require.

V cry truly yours
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Associate Director


